## Safety and security:

- Please ensure that all parents, in cars or walking up, have Car Tags for safety purposes.
- We need to do a shelter in place and intruder drill.
- We have not received an estimate on gates for the teacher parking lot
- Recess: monitor students and review safety procedures. We have had multiple students injured on the playground. (Suggested to follow 15 minutes time)
- Ants are a big issue both inside and outside.
- Rainy Day dismissal: Create Signs to help parents know that PreK- is in the PreK hallway. Alsoplease be sure to send siblings of PreK students to the PreK Hall.
- Meals afterschool: Tutorials are to be first in line, then clubs, and last is after school.

## Budget:

- Attendance is 96.9%
- Enrolment 908 (we have lost 12 students)
- Please continue to encourage students to come to school.
- Budget meeting rescheduled.
- STAAR material will be ordered
- A meeting is scheduled at Chavez to discuss TEA and HISD.

## Curriculum and Staff Development

- IB PYP Update- waiting to hear back from IB. First, they review the application and they will
  give us 3 day choose from for the verification visit date. Concept Based Inquiry in Action is
  being explored at each PLC. Please be sure to bring your books to explore the reading.
- UDL training is this week. Four classes being focus on are Avila, Velazquez, Jones, and C Miller
- International Festival- feedback: fall festival and international festival should be two different events. During 5<sup>th</sup> grade Exhibition/GT expo- other grade levels will exhibit international displays done throughout the year. More details to be developed.
- Park place is doing a visit on the 20<sup>th</sup> afterschool and will look at the environment of the classrooms. UDL cohort teachers should be ready.
- Dual Language Committee: Pantuliano wants to do a workshop for parents: make and take, approved by SDMC
- Winter Program: December 11 at Chavez at 5:30pm
- Winter Celebration for faculty and staff is on Dec 13 at 5:00pm-7:30 tentatively at Don Eraki or Ninfas
- The last faculty meeting is on December 18.